REGULAR MEETING, JANUARY 15, 2015

A regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on Thursday, January 15, 2015 at the Mayfield Municipal Complex 28 North School Street. The meeting was called to order at 6:30PM and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Richard Argotsinger.

PRESENT:

Supervisor Richard Argotsinger
Councilman Vincent Coletti
Councilman Jack Putman
Councilman Thomas Ruliffson
Councilman Steve Van Allen

Others Present: Doug Kampfer, Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent, Roberta Ricciardi, Mike Stewart CEO, Nancy Parker DCO

PUBLIC COMMENT- No one spoke at this time.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

CEO- Mike Stewart submitted his monthly report which included 1 permit issued for the month of December. There were 6,955 visits to the website for the month. Also the Planning Board met and held the public hearing for the Lexington Foundation and will be voting on the project next week after the County Planning Board reviews the project. The Zoning Commission will also be meeting next week.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT- Mel Dopp, Highway Superintendent reported that they have been working on the roads and had approximately 30 hours of overtime last week.

SUPERVISOR- Supervisor Argotsinger reported that he had attended all required county meetings .Also reported he had received letter from Adirondack Associations of Town regarding material for conference in New York City on February 15-18th. Dog Control report was received with 18 dog complaints, 2 cat complaints and 2 other.

The town Clerk's report was submitted with fees collected in the A account \$503.92 and the B account \$6865.00

OLD BUSINESS

FURNACE UPDATE- Supervisor Argotsinger reported that the LP gas will be delivered on Tuesday, January 20th and the furnace delivered on Wednesday, January 21st.

NEW BUSINESS

RES# 32 APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On motion by Councilman Putman seconded by Councilman Van Allen the following resolution was ADOPTED 5 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen0

REGULAR MEETING, JANUARY 15, 2015

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves the minutes of January 5th as submitted.

DOGS- Supervisor Argotsinger reported that 2 years ago the town did a dog enumeration and then our dog control officer had some health issues and now in 2014 the town clerk has issued 650 new /renewal licenses and 37 reminders have been sent to owners as much as 3 times with no response. A discussion followed on what to do to get owners to license their dogs. The DCO suggested waiting until April to start a dog census.

RES# 33 APPROVAL TO DO DOG CENSUS

On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Ruliffson the following resolution was ADOPTED 5 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to do a dog census beginning in April with the dog control officer to receive mileage and \$2.00 per dog that is found to be unlicensed.

RES# 34 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO PAY VOUCHERS

On motion by Councilman Coletti seconded by Councilman Van Allen the following resolution was ADOPTED (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen) RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board authorize Supervisor Argotsinger to pay the following vouchers for abstract # 1 of 2015 plus the 3 added vouchers. General Townwide vouchers 1-18 \$44,534.94 General Outside vouchers 1-5 \$2,032.00 HIghway Townwide vouchers 1-4 \$23,156.35 Highway Outside vouchers 1-4 \$1,722.60

REMINDERS

All town offices closed January 19th for Martin Luther King Day Workshop meeting February 5th at 6:30PM Vouchers due February 13th All offices closed February 16th for President's Day Regular monthly meeting February 19th at 6:30PM

PUBLIC COMMENT- No one spoke at this time.

On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Coletti the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM 5 ayes (Argotsinger, Coletti, Putman, Ruliffson, Van Allen)

Respectfully Submitted:

Dorothy Hart, Town Clerk